HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

November 12, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Maggie Brockman, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:23pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/October minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Brockman, both the agenda and October minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the September 16th EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  Guests in attendance were: Eric Bristol (student teacher), Sabrina Jacobs (parent), and Rick Smith (parent).
5. Good News Report
a. Our Veterans Day programs went well. First Sergeant Kimber Roberts (parent of Paige and Payton Roberts) led the school in the pledge on Hello Helmwood and also visited with each 5th grade class.  Several veterans visited for lunch, and 2nd Grade has invited their veterans to visit on Friday.  Mrs. Christian is still accepting Veterans Day handouts and American flag ribbons.
b. Knights Mechanical came yesterday to check out the building’s HVAC, as there are rooms much hotter/colder than others.  The threshold for heat and air in each room has been adjusted, so hopefully this will make each room more comfortable.  The cafeteria, office and computer lab may be further adjusted.

6. Student Achievement
a. Scantron will begin again in January, most likely later in the month.  In response to questions from the Council, Ms. Hart shared that Scantron is simply used as a benchmarking tool, and the material is based on Common Core Standards.
7. Planning
a. Ms. Hart is working with the Title I Committee to plan nights to share information with Parents.  One of the topics scheduled includes the changes and rigor of the Common Core Standards in Math and ELA.  December’s Family Night is already scheduled (will be held during the winter Book Fair), so this may be done in January or February.  After discussion with the Council, this night may be split into several nights, one or two grade-levels each night, to maximize the time teachers will have to speak with parents.
8. Program Review.  Ms. Hart shared a handout with the Council about our Program Review results.  A copy of the handout is included in the November section of the SBDM Binder for 2013-14.  The committee will continue to review these results and create an action plan for improvement.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.  
i. The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  With our final allocation of $52,359, a motion/second by Turner/Hepner, the Council approved the 2013-14 final allocation.

ii. After discussion from the Council, on a motion/second by Hepner/Brockman, the following allocations were approved:
1. Allocate $682 for the NCTM Conference registration, attended by four teachers at HH.
2. Allocate $5300 to Salaries to hire a part-time Instructional Assistant for Mrs. Lawson.

3. Allocate $1000 to Substitutes for PD subs for teachers.

4. Allocate $500 to Registration for conference attendance for teachers.

b. Title I.  Currently, we are over-budget in Title I.  After the resignation of Mrs. Barnes’ part-time IA, we are back under budget. 
10. Committee Reports.  The Council acknowledged receipt of committee minutes from the Title I and Technology Committees.
11. New Business
a. Each Council member signed a document pertaining to the Open Records Law.  This document will be filed with the other SBDM documents in the office conference room.
b. Mrs. Turner shared that the KCM Conference is coming up, and if a teacher presents one hour, they may attend the conference for free.  Ms. Hart will also tell the HHES staff about this, to see if anyone is interested in presenting and attending. 
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Brockman/Turner, the meeting was adjourned at 4:20p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for December 10 at 3:20p.m.
